January 26, 2006 
Meeting of the New Jersey Geospatial Forum, Parcel Task Force.

In attendance:

Arnold Barnett

Atanas Entchev

Dawn Hunter-McCall, GISP

Elena Boundina

Ellen Cronan

Jack Flood

Joel Falk

Merrilee Torres

Rich Rehmann

Bill Thomas

The meeting was designed to be an application work meeting.  Items discussed included the current and future hosting opportunities.
Rich Rehmann discussed that at the last executive meeting Andy Rowan of OIT endorsed the Parcel Survey Application being hosted by OIT with public access in the future.  

While that is hoped to happen in the future, currently Civil Solutions will develop and host the application to facilitate the NJGF Survey volunteers to enter the Parcel Status Survey.  They will modify existing applications and develop a front end data entry form.  The application will not be meant for the casual user, as it will not have many of the help functions associated with a public application.  This application will only be available to those actively participating in the survey.  The site will be secured via password.  Each of the Regional, County and Municipal feature classes will be symbolized showing status of the parcels, there will be additional symbology indicating what areas have participated in the survey and which have not. The site will have a query builder and the ability to save queries to facilitate the management and reporting of the data.
A mark up of the revisions to the initial form will be attached.

In addition to an application, we will also develop an instructions sheet which will be provided to our volunteers use as a guide during the interviewing process.  This sheet will have an introduction that will explain who we are and why this data is being collected.  It will also provide some instructions for using the site.  Once the form and instructional sheet are completed they will be circulated within the task force for a 1 week review.  


The anticipated commencement of the Municipal Survey is March 1, 2006.

